
OCOTILLO RIDGE NEIGHBORS: 
 
I am sure you are as frustrated as I am with Google Maps taking your friends, deliveries, etc. 
to the back gate. 
 
If you use 38000 N. Ocotillo Ridge Drive, it will get you to the front gate at which point they 
can re-enter the correct address. 
 
Google has a method for correcting this, but my requested have been unsuccessful to date.  
My thought is that if they get multiple requests, Google may make the change.  The 
following outlines how to request this change: 
 

1. Pull up Google Maps and enlarge it so you can see the area near the back gate. 
2. RIGHT CLICK the area of Crisscross Way below the back gate. 
3. This will bring up a menu.  Select  (LEFT CLICK) “Report a data problem”. 
4. This will bring up “Select the road you want to fix:  Below that is “Crisscross Way”. 
5. Select (LEFT CLICK) Crisscross Way. That will highlight Crisscross Way on the map 

and bring up a menu. 
6. DO NOT check “Select the entire Road”. 
7. Select “Closed or Blocked” or select “Other” and make a note that a permanently 

closed gate blocks this section of road.  I also explained the ramifications of this 
error. 

8. Select Submit 
9. If you did it correctly, you will get a badge that states:“Thanks for improving Google 

Maps”. 
 

Thanks, 
 
Dan Carroll 


